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August 2000





President’s Corner


W	ow!  What a show!  


Thanks, everyone, for your hard work on the June Show.  We received many compliments from our audience — everyone loved the music and was  wowed by the choreography, set, props, & costumes.  For information about ticket sales, audience make-up and other details, see page 2.    


Last fall, we introduced the Pledge Program to encourage participation in fund raising activities.  Singers voluntarily committed to raise money in various fund raising categories.  The total amount pledged was $23,600. The amount collected against these pledges was approximately $18,500. In addition, Singers pledged to work a certain number of hours at the car wash/yard sale which brought in an additional $2,300.  Some Singers brought in more than they had pledged while some didn’t quite make their commitments. And some of the income came from Singers who joined in January and did not have an opportunity to pledge.  


I believe the program helped us focus on our individual responsibility to provide for the financial success of the organization. This is particularly important this year because the grant we received from the Alexandria Commission for the Arts was significantly less this year.  We plan to continue the Pledge Program in 2000-2001 and hope you will be as dedicated to making it work as you all were last season.


I want to thank all of the folks who chaired our fund raising efforts last season.  Most of these positions will need to be filled again this year so please think about which activity you would like to take charge of.


I’m looking forward to a great 25th anniversary year.  But to make it a success, we need to commit ourselves to participating, not only in the rehearsals and performances throughout the year, but also in all of our fund raising activities.  I know we can do  better than last year!! 


Sandy








Thanks for the Memories, Nancy





She’s sat at the piano and played for us since Sep-�tember 1978, but now we must bid our accompanist, Nancy Reid, a fond farewell. 


Nancy and her husband Bill are going on a church mission and will be leaving the area this fall.  Nancy plans to join us for rehearsals in September so she can see everyone before she leaves. 


Words can’t express our love and gratitude, or how much we’ll miss Nancy.  But, we understand how important this mission and her faith are to her.  We wish her and Bill well as they begin a new chapter of their lives. 


Joining us as accompanist is Lisa Gibbs-Smith.  Lisa grew up in the Washington area, received a B.M. in performance from Oberlin Conservatory, and an M.M. in performance from Boston University.  In addition, she’s a choral and instrumental accompanist currently performing with the Interact Theater Company and is the youth and children’s choir director at Clarendon Methodist Church.  She just spent 5 years teaching music and physical education at Pinecrest School in Annandale and was musical director for the National Cathedral School’s Capital Academy of the Performing Arts. She and her husband live in Springfield. 


While no one can truly replace Nancy, please make Lisa feel welcome when she joins us on September 12.


Nancy, we wouldn’t be the Singers if we didn’t send you off with a song:  


So, thanks for the memory . . . 


. . . Aw’flly glad we met you, cheerio, and toodle-oo.


And thank you so much.











MEMBERSHIP DUES should be paid to Membership Vice President Marissa Dolcich by September 26. If you’re not returning for the 2000-2001 season, please give Marissa a call (703) 904-8099.








